Minutes of FIRC Directors’ and Annual Meeting

December 10, 2005, Laurel, Maryland

Directors Present:  Tony Colicchio, Suzi McGraw, Pat Moore, Rich Moore

Directors Not Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Emily Hackett

Members Present:  Marjorie Bedinger, Sverrir Bjartmarz, Laura Colicchio, Sali Peterson, Barbara Sollner-Webb

Quorum Achieved:  Four directors were present.  The meeting opened at 5 pm and ended at 6 pm.

Minutes were approved from previous meeting on May 15, 2005.

Treasurer’s Report:  The balance in the club checking account was $858.82

Old Business:  Rich Moore reviewed club activities in 2005.  These included a trail ride in February, a club booth at the Virginia Expo in March, a clinic in May (a second clinic in September was canceled at the last moment), participation by club members at the Northeast Gaited Horse Show in Dillsburg, PA in October, and the annual meeting and holiday party at Barbara Sollner-Webb’s home in December.

Tony Colicchio will send a note to members to see if there is interest in ordering more FIRC t-shirts, sweat shirts, or ball caps.

New Business:  Marjorie Bedinger and Barbara Sollner-Webb agreed to look into organizing a club trail ride and camping outing at the Fair Hill complex in Maryland.

Suzi McGraw offered to organize a clinic in the spring.  She will see what clinicians would be available.  It is possible that the clinic would be run as a club schooling show.  There will be an attempt to organize a second clinic in the fall if there is interest.

Barbara suggested the club look into staging informal clinics in which members would critique others without the expense of a clinician.  She also suggested clinic on natural hoof care.

FIRC Election.  Rich Moore reported that with Hedy Sladovich’s resignation, the FIRC board had six members with one vacancy.  No candidates had come forth to run for the board in 2006.  The directors voted to amend the constitution to remove term limits allowing Suzi McGraw and Rich Moore to continue on the board.  The board appointed Sali Peterson to fill the vacant director’s position.
USIHC Election.  Rich reported that the FIRC was staffing the election committee for the USIHC election.  Members were Sverrir Bjartmarz, Jo Ann Brown, Suzi McGraw, Pat Moore, Rich Moore, and Sandy Newkirk.

